THE GEORGE MERCER AWARD

The George Mercer Award for 1950 was made to Dr. Henry S. Fitch, Department of Zoology, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas, for his "Outline for ecological life history studies in reptiles," **Ecology** 30:520-531, October 1949. Announcement of the selection was made and the award was presented at the Columbus meeting.

The award for 1951 will be based on papers published during 1949 and 1950. Any papers to be considered must be called to the attention of the Scrutineers not later than June 30. Members are requested to cooperate in the selection of the recipient by referring papers worthy of consideration to the Scrutineers. Send recommendations to the Scrutineers as early as possible.

1951 Scrutineers for the George Mercer Award

DR. GEORGE L. CLARKE Biology Laboratory Harvard University Cambridge 38, Massachusetts DR. CHARLES E. OLMSTED Department of Botany University of Chicago Chicago 37, Illinois

Source: Bulletin of the Ecological Society of America, Vol. 32, No. 1 (Mar., 1951) p. 9. Courtesy of JSTOR